
PUBLIC NOTICE 
 

EFFECTIVE SEPTEMBER 1, 2024 
WORK WITHOUT PERMIT POLICY 

 
As of September 1, 2024, it shall be the established policy of 
the Town of Canton Building Department that any structure, 
enlarged, altered, repaired, converted, or made habitable 
without the benefit of the required building, electrical, 
plumbing, or HVAC permit(s), such area, space, basement, 
attic, “bonus room”, storage space, or like and similar in 
nature, will be required to remove all wall and ceiling 
coverings, including but not limited to wallboard, sheetrock, 
paneling, etc., to the structural frame completely, so as to 
allow for an inspection to ensure compliance with the 2022 
Connecticut State Building Code. There will be no exceptions. 
 
 
Rand D. Stanley 
Building Official 
Town of Canton 


